CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, September 27, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Cortez, Hammersley, Hecsh, Koegel, Krabacher, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests: 
Sheree Meyer
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from September 20, 2011 – amendment: #4 to reflect that the item would be placed as a consent item for the Senate meeting of 9/29. The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Open forum – 

· Hecsh provided an updated on the Select Committee’s activities. Mary Kirlin is resigning. The Committee, on behalf of the Senate, appointed Beth Strasser as a replacement. The Committee has received feedback from the various committee chairs and is drafting charges. A report can be expected by mid-October.

· Wagner announced that 3 reviews of administrators must be conducted this year. The term of James Sobredo has expired. The Committee asked for an opportunity to review all of the volunteers. The matter will be revisited on 10/4.

· Koegel cited a recent communiqué from Sheley that mentioned non-instructional modalities. Sheley stated that the more the campus utilizes non-instructional modalities, clearer guidelines may be needed. What do we owe to students? To each other? Implications on absence policies? Liability issues? These issues weren’t addressed in the e-learning policy, nor should they have been. Are practices on campus morphing into a telecommuting policy that wasn’t agreed upon? 
· Miller – advised that the Community College system will be introducing a resolution calling on a self-identifying category in admissions for LGBT. The CSU may be asked to take a position on such a designation. There was a brief discussion on how this data may be used in the future –graduation rates?

· Miller advised that there was a death at a student health center on a UC campus and wondered about oversight of Sacramento State’s center. Sheley stated that the health center is under the purview of the Vice President of Student Affairs, Lori Varlotta, and advised Miller to pass along the information to her.
3. Chair’s business - 

· UBAC – Sheppard called the Committee’s attention to a slight change to the membership of UBAC proposed by the President – changing the term of office. After brief discussion, the Committee agreed to place a motion endorsing the change on the consent calendar for the Senate on 10/6. There has been no announcement of the selection of the faculty member. Sheley stated that the President may be waiting for endorsement of the new terms.
· Ken O’Donnell and the Senate schedule – Due to the university Convocation on 10/20, the Senate will meet instead on 10/27. Sheppard will invite O’Donnell to attend on 10/27. The Senate will meet again on 11/3. There will be no EC on 11/1, due to the Livingston Lecture Annual Faculty Address. Sheppard asked EC members to check their availability to meet until 5:30 after the Senate meeting on 10/27 to set the agenda for 11/3. 
· Committee chair updates:

· APC: see Attachment A of the 9/27/11 EC agenda. Sheppard asked that the recommendations on perquisite coursework and revisions to timely declaration of major, if approved by APC, be ready to consider by the EC on 10/18 for the Senate meeting on 10/27. Sheppard asked other chairs to keep 10/18 in mind for EC review and placement on the 10/27 Senate agenda.
· CPC: sent a recommendation to APC regarding excluding pre-majors from the policy on the timely declaration of major; undergraduate units for the BS and BA; definition of a credit hour; impaction, which should be ready to forward to the Senate for action in October.
· FPC: scholarly achievement criteria; working with CODE on examination on broader recruitment and participation of diverse faculty; professional development policy and practices; Research and Creative Activities Subcommittee updated charge
· AITC: motion on lab use; academic IT strategic plan

· GSPC: graduation with distinction; academic renewal/forgiveness for second baccalaureate students; changes to effect alignment with WASC; CCE-related graduate policies; GWI issues
· GE/GRPC: new Area B Learning Outcomes, which will allow development of an assessment plan; Sheree Meyer’s graduation report on GE; Graduation Initiative; GE assessment; “Gemmies”

After discussion, the Committee chairs will draft a brief list of their committee’s activities for distribution to the Senate.

4&5.
FPC request for information and IRT issues – Doug Jackson announced that IRT recently sent an email message to faculty providing an update on instructional software issues, primarily licensing and support; Adobe/Dreamweaver; videostreaming; Flashlight. After discussion, the Committee asked Jackson and Bayard to address the Senate on 10/6.

6.
Faculty Rights and Responsibilities – conceptually, the items contained within the proposal are found within other policies – not verbatim, however. The bulleted list cites sources, but they are not direct quotes. The proposal does not address on-line or hybrid classes. After discussion, the Committee agreed to place the item on the Senate agenda for 10/6 as a first reading item. 
7.
Unit Caps – the recommendation would amend for the longer term, the number of units students may register for during early registration. Campus policy caps the units at 17, but FS 11-48 lowered the cap to 15 for fall 2011 registration only. The recommendation does not address unit caps for graduate students not in good standing. After discussion, the Committee agreed to place the recommendation on the Senate agenda for 10/6 as a first reading item and asked GSPC for input regarding graduate students. 
The Committee briefly discussed unit caps, enrollment targets, and continuing enrollment.

8.
Winter intersession data – discussion included the following: 

· Other factors may be at play and GPA shouldn’t be the only factor scrutinized: students pay a lot of money for intersession; no NSM/ECS classes (which have traditionally lower GPAs); class sizes are smaller

· Deans and department chairs are responsible to ensure that the intersession courses are comparable to a semester course, otherwise, a course change would be needed.

· If any of the courses are in GE, they are carefully scrutinized – however, for a 16 week course.

· Are the courses taught during intersession the same as courses taught in the fall or sping?
